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From the Principal’s Desk…  

Greetings Olmsted Community!  

I hope this communication finds everyone healthy 

and safe!  

Our students have made a great transition back to 

in-person learning, 5 days per week. It is exciting 

to see their faces and engage in conversation with 

our scholars. They are truly wonderful!  

 

As Marking Period 1 ends, we have been able to 

engage in relationship building activities such as 

the “Back to School Bash” during the first week of 

school, “Color Wars” Game Day during spirit week 

and “Fall Fest.” Students have gone above and 

beyond during all activities. A special shout out to 

the Senior Class of 2022 for assisting with the 

planning and execution of these events.  

 

Academic progress is also being made! Students 

are engaged in grade-level content and thriving as 

they do so. A special shout out to our kids who 

have demonstrated resilience throughout virtual 

instruction and have returned with a new 

excitement for learning, demonstrating growth in  

multiple areas!  

 

This issue addresses the BPS 21-22 School Year 

Grading Policy, academic and social emotional 

supports available to students and much more!  

 

Stay safe!  

Principal Cotto 

UPCOMING DATES/EVENTS 
OCTOBER 
     29 Fall Fest (Grades 5 & 6), Costume Contest (7-12) 
 

NOVEMBER:  
Canned Goods Drive (11/1-11/19) 
     2    Election Day – School is not in session  
     5    Picture Day (Grades 5-12)  
     8    Picture Day #2: Seniors ONLY!  
     11  Veteran’s Day – School is not in session        
     12  Close of Marking Period 1  
     18  Picture Re-Takes (Grades 5-11)  
     25-26 Thanksgiving Recess  
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**Additional events will be added **   

  



When students enter the building, they will do so as follows:  

• Grades 5-8 and all yellow bus students will enter using the MAIN ENTRANCE DOORS on Suffolk Street  

• Grades 9-12 students will enter using the AUDITORIUM ENTRANCE on Oakmont Street  

All students will be expected to:  

1. Complete the daily screener prior to arrival  

2. Receive a temperature check prior to entering the building using the thermal scanner  

3. Wear a mask at all times  

Students experiencing symptoms related to COVID-19 are expected to stay home for the day and seek the advice of 

a healthcare professional prior to reporting to school. It is imperative that everyone keeps health and safety at the 

forefront.  

HOMEROOMS WILL OPEN AT 7:55 A.M.  

ALL STUDENTS ARE EXPECTED TO BE IN HOMEROOM BY 8:00 A.M. 
 

Students will be dismissed as follows:  

• Grade 5 & 6 students will be escorted based on their specific dismissal information, as provided to the 

District and school:  

o Yellow busing students to the bus  

▪ Students on larger buses will be using the Main Entrance doors 

▪ Students on smaller buses will be using the Hempstead doors near Suffolk St.  

o Students being picked up to the Middle School Cafeteria  

▪ A parent/guardian is to report to the MS Cafeteria doors to sign out their child using a QR 

code.  

o Walkers to the Hempstead Ave. exit doors  

• Grade 7 & 8 students will be dismissed from period 11 based on the information provided to the District 

and school:  

o Yellow busing students to their bus  

▪ Students on larger buses will be using the Main Entrance doors 

▪ Students on smaller buses will be using the Hempstead doors near Suffolk St.  

o Students being picked up to the Middle School Cafeteria  

▪ A parent/guardian is to report to the MS Cafeteria doors to sign out their child using a QR 

code.  

o Walkers to the Hempstead Ave. parking lot exit doors  

• Grade 9-12 students will be dismissed at the bell based on their mode of transportation:  

o Yellow busing students to their bus using the Hempstead doors near Suffolk St.  

o NFTA busing students to their bus using the Oakmont St. doors near Suffolk St.  

▪ NFTA SPECIALS #12, 19 (S. Buffalo) and 23 will be available on the Oakmont St. side every 

day. Please do not block the side street for buses!  

o Students being picked up to the HS cafeteria to wait for their parent/guardian to arrive.  

o Walkers to the Oakmont St. doors near Suffolk St.  

o Any student staying for a club/sport is to report to their designated area, as per their 

Advisor/Coach, by 3:00 p.m.  

CARPOOLING?? Please be sure to add whomever is picking up your child to your student information sheet. 

Individuals not on Infinite Campus, will not be able to pick your child up.  



Grading for the 21-22 School Year: Excerpts from The Buffalo Public Schools Grading Handbook 

 

 

Promotion Requirements: Board of Education Regulation 7210R 

Please note, all student work is to be turned in by the closing date for Report Cards and/or Progress Reports. 

If extenuating circumstances exist, arrangements may be made by contacting the Grade Level Administrator or the Principal. 



 

 

  

As a reminder, at Olmsted 156, non-Gifted and Talented students must meet a minimum average of 82% in all core subjects during 

Grade 7 to continue onto Grade 9 at Olmsted. Core subjects are English, Math, Science and Social Studies. Students who do not meet 

the minimum qualifications will be required to complete a High School Ahead Application in the fall.  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Olmsted’s Focus…  

 

 

 

Students engaged in setting goals and 

working with teachers to meet them! 

Students arriving to school and class on 

time and ready to learn!   

Students demonstrating a growth mindset 

and engaging in practices that will support 

their academic growth and development.   



Academic Support:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Tutoring and SAT Prep classes  

take place on-site in Room 

103  

 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 

from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
 

Students MUST enroll to 

partake in all services. For 

more information, please 

reach out to the Guidance 

Department.  



Upcoming College Visits 

Keuka College:  Friday November 5, 2021 at 2:06 PM 
 
ECC Instant Admissions: Friday November 12, 2021 during all Participation in 
Government Classes 
 

Career Presentation for Olmsted Juniors & Seniors 
November 12, 2021   
Period 10 
Sponsored by Canisius College Academic Talent Search 
Presenter: Shaka Stallworth, Business Operations Manager with Verizon 
 

Individual Junior Credit Reviews being on November 1st. 
Appointment times and the Junior Review Packet is posted on the Junior Schoology Page. 
 

 

FROM THE GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT 

Guidance Counselors:  
Ms. Lukasik  
Middle School 

adlukasik@buffaloschools.org  

 

Mr. VanRemmen 
High School (Last Name A-L)  

gvanremmen@buffaloschools.org  

 

Mrs. Caruana  
High School (Last Name M-Z)  
dcaruana@buffaloschools.org  

 

All Guidance Counselor Offices are in Room 228 

mailto:adlukasik@buffaloschools.org
mailto:gvanremmen@buffaloschools.org
mailto:dcaruana@buffaloschools.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 OPTO’s GEAR SALE: Fall 2021 
 Orders due by November 1st and should be delivered for  

 the holidays.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Click here to place your order!   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

https://fancloth.shop/FFMMN?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=newsfeed&utm_campaign=store_closes&__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22:%22751255e83ea155c529c5d670450b39d95611bef6%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR1MCf1ruIVxgEOeQ8CK6RqKZQpGUuhhKb0RdeGq_pi4IDShY3ZHjnfJ51U

